
 

 

Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board 

27 August 2024 

To Interested Parties 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A NEGATIVE DECLARATION AND OPPORTUNITY 
TO PROVIDE COMMENTS ON THE PROPOSED PLEASURE COVE MARINA II 
PROJECT, NAPA COUNTY 

The Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board (Central Valley Water Board) 
is the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) lead agency for the Pleasure Cove 
Marina II Project (Project). A proposed Negative Declaration (ND) describing potential 
adverse environmental impacts has been prepared by the Central Valley Water Board in 
connection with this Project. This request for comments is intended to provide interested 
individuals, organizations, and agencies the opportunity to comment on the 
environmental effects of the Project as described in the proposed ND.  

Project Location:  The Project is located within the existing Pleasure Cove resort and 
marina in Lake Berryessa in eastern Napa County. The address of Pleasure Cove 
Marina is 6100 CA-128, Napa, CA, 94558. The lake is surrounded by federal land 
managed by the U.S. Bureau of Reclamation. 

Project Description:  The primary goal of the Project is to add five floating dock 
structures with a total of 158 boat slips to the existing marina. The floating dock would 
be connected to the lakeshore via a pedestrian ramp. The slip structures and dock 
would be held in place by concrete anchors set on the bottom of Lake Berryessa, with 
stainless steel cables connecting the facilities to the anchors. 

Regulatory Process:  Project implementation will require the Central Valley Water 
Board to take regulatory action through the issuance of a Clean Water Act section 401 
Water Quality Certification. This notice serves as a notice of intent to adopt a negative 
declaration for this project pursuant to CEQA Guidelines section 15072. 

Comment Deadline and How to Submit Comments: Please submit your comments 
on the proposed ND via email to Jenna.Yang@waterboards.ca.gov with the subject line 
"Pleasure Cove Marina II Project" no later than close of business on 
27 September 2024. 

An electronic or hard copy of the proposed ND may be requested via an email to 
Jenna.Yang@waterboards.ca.gov or through a written request mailed to Central Valley 
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Regional Water Quality Control Board, Attn. Jenna Yang, 11020 Sun Center Drive, 
Suite 200, Rancho Cordova, CA 95670. 

A copy of the proposed ND is also available to the general public for review at Central 
Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board, 11020 Sun Center Drive, Suite 200, 
Rancho Cordova, CA 95670. 

For questions or additional information, please contact Jenna Yang, Central Valley 
Water Board staff, by email at Jenna.Yang@waterboards.ca.gov or by phone at 
(916) 464-4764. 

 

cc: United States Army Corps of Engineers 
 United States Bureau of Reclamation 

California Department of Fish and Wildlife, Region 3 
 County Clerk, County Napa 
 California Sportfishing Protection Alliance 
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